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Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one 
community at a time.

 April, 2008
April 14 - Division Council Meeting & Election

The Division Council meeting and election of Lt. 
Governor and Lt. Governor Elect will be 6:30 p.m. 
April 14, at Macedonia United Methodist Church on 
Holston Drive. Contact me if you need directions.

Saturday, April 5 - Kiwanis One Day
This is the second annual observance of “Kiwanis One Day”, a day when Kiwanis and its family 

of clubs join forces for a day of hands-on service. It increases Kiwanis’ presence in the community 
and builds awareness about the value of service.

Be sure your club participates in Kiwanis One Day. Perhaps we can have a few reports at the 
DCM.

Division Prayer Dinner & Lay Person of the Year Award - May 6
Be sure the Division 5 Prayer Dinner is on your calendar. Encourage you members to attend. 

It will be 6:30 p.m., Tuesday, May 6, at Rothchild’s Catering & Conference Center, 8800 Kingston Pike, 
Knoxville. The cost is $25.14 per person. Payment (Make checks payable to Division 5 Kiwanis) may be 
made in advance and sent to Jan Larson, 216 Whittington Dr., Knoxville, TN 37923, or at the door.

Kiwanis International President Elect Don Canaday will be our speaker. We will also be making the Divi-
sion 5 Layperson of the Year Award. Note: Guidelines & form attached.

Annual Club Gift to Kiwanis International Foundation
Remember to make your contribution of $5.00 per member to the Kiwanis International Foundation. It is 

needed for scholarships and projects throughout Kiwanis. As your Lt. Gov., I urge each club make this contri-
bution in the next couple of months.

CLE Training this Summer
All incoming presidents and secretaries should participate in CLE prior to taking office October 1, 2008. 

CLE helps to prepare club leadership for their year ahead. It provides the tools and knowledge to help your 
incoming officers function efficiently. Some incoming officers took advantage of the CLE training at the Mid-
Year Conference in Lexington a month ago. Watch for the next scheduled CLE opportunity.

Distinguished Club
Continue monitoring the criteria for Distinguished Club achievement for this Kiwanis year. We would like 

to be the Division in which every club is a Distingusihed Club. Your club can be Distinguished.

Division Finances
Don’t forget your club’s contribution of $2.00 per member to the Divison to help offset some of the oper-

ating expenses of the Division.

Division Goals
•12% Net Membership Gain - Minimum
•10% Increase in service hours over last year
•Rebuild two small clubs
•Have fun as we meet and serve



Membership Growth
Your club should have a net membership increase of 6% by the end of this month to reach the Division 

goal of 12% net increase. 

March and April Considerations:
• Be sure your IRS Form 990N has been submitted.

• Appoint your nominating committee and set your Club Annual Meeting to occur by the end of the 2nd 
week in May.

• Make your Annual Club Gift of $5.00 per member to the Kiwanis International Foundation if you 
haven’t already done this.

• Personally contact members who have not been attending your meetings.

• Send your  contribution of $2.00 per member to Division 5. Make your check payable to Kiwanis 
Div. 5 and send to Ralph Harness, 4504 Crestfield Rd, Knoxville, TN 37921.

• Consider and plan a membership drive or membership growth function.

• Review progress toward being a Distinguished Club this year.

• Don’t forget 1st Lady Betty’s Diversity in Reading project.

• Elect, and report to Kiwanis International by April 30, two delegates and two alternates to represent 
your club at the International Convention.

• Set your Annual Club meeting date and appoint your nominating committee.

Calendar of Events.
April 5, 2008 Kiwanis One Day

April 14, 2008 Division Election / Division Council Meeting

May 6, 2008 Division Prayer Dinner with Don Canaday, International President-
Elect as our speaker

May 15, 2008 Annual Club Meeting / Elections completed

June 25-28 Kiwanis International Convention - Orlando, FL

August 8-10, 2008 90th KY-TN District Convention, Meadowview Marriott, Kingsport, 
TN

Thanks to all of you for your support and for the good work you are doing in your clubs to support chil-
dren and improve our communities. We are changing the world one child and one community at a time!

Serving Children,

Bob Palmer, Lt. Governor
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